
The U.S. government has agreed to expand the territory where 
a small population of Mexican gray wolves in the 
southwestern U.S. can be protected and reintroduced. Under a 
pair of agreements with the non-profi t Center for Biological 
Diversity, the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service also has consented 
to a plan under which Mexican gray wolves that cross the 
U.S.-Mexico border and establish territories in Arizona 
and New Mexico will no longer be captured by U.S. 
authorities. The agency will also start releasing captive 
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Mexican gray wolves directly into New Mexico's Gila National Forest and allow them to estab-
lish territories throughout much of New Mexico and Arizona. That rule, set to be fi nalized by 
January 2015, signifi cantly expands the habitat for a beleaguered population of about 75 Mexi-
can gray wolves in those states. Wildlife ecologists have been advocating for such measures, 
saying increased protections and expanded territories are essential to the recovery of the Mexi-
can gray wolf population, but states in the region, pressured by ranchers and other interests, 
have strongly opposed such an expansion.


